CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
23rd September, 2002


 fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and J. Murphy

A. Westwood, J. Spink, M. Willetts, A. Lobley, L. Slamon and M. Vickers


RECORD OF MEETING - 16TH SEPTEMBER
· Record of Lead Member Briefing held on 16th September, agreed.

· Meeting regarding capital schemes to be held with Bob Osborne on 27th September - update report to be given at next Lead Member briefing.


STRATEGIC PARTNERING
· Alan Westwood circulated information regarding



>
Capita and Blackburn.



>
Issues concerning the scope and purpose of strategic partnering.



>
Possible research by MBS.


AGREED:
THAT the papers be submitted to Cabinet briefing on 24th September.




THAT the letter to all staff explaining the reasons for considering the Partnership arrangements be circulated once agreed by Cabinet.




THAT the points raised regarding Capita and Blackburn be noted; and Donna Hall requested to attend the next SMG meeting.


AFFORDABILITY OF LIFT CENTRES
· Details of office and running costs circulated.

· Considered expensive (£320 per square metres).

· Needs to be a good and valid reason for services to be provided from these centres as opposed to existing locations.

· Views from Housing still to be sought.


FINANCE DIVISION - PERFORMANCE REPORT FOR AUGUST 2002
Report identifying performance against service plan targets and other performance issues for August, 2002, considered.  Points discussed were -

· SAP Best Value Review - elements of the Review which assist in taking forward the Strategic Partnership to be continued.  Other Issues to be deferred pending a decision of the Partnership.

· Environmental Services - problems had been identified re: leasing budgets.  Action was being taken to rectify this problem.

· Recycling - information to be provided on financing of the scheme.

· Accountancy - the final accounts process for 2001/2002 was completed on time for signing by 31st August.  Councillor Antrobus commended Directorate staff on this significant achievement.

· Schools Network Support - charges to schools to be considered at the next Steering Group meeting.

· Payroll - problems with meeting deadlines for Inland Revenue and GM Pension Fund.

· Eccles College - Councillor Antrobus to be provided with details on the current position.

· Charitable Deductions - request from Councillor S. Miller.  Letter to be sent to Councillor Miller advising that this had been agreed in principle and would be achieved once technical issues had been resolved.

· Debtors - breakdown of debtors (individuals/schools/public bodies/companies) on Q and P agenda noted.

· Creditors - improvements on payment of invoices continuing.

· Purchasing - use of mobile phones still a cause for concern and effectiveness being investigated.


CAPITAL PROGRAMME
Mossfield Road, Salford, Pre-Paint Repairs and Painting (£128,300) - schemes approved.

Humphrey Booth Day Centre, Ordsall - No scheme details (£31,302) - scheme approved on assumption costs are for the provision of bathing facilities.
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